
 535 Fritztown Road 

                                                   Sinking Spring, PA 19608                                                                        

 

 

 

January 14, 2019 

 

 

Via Electronic Filing 

Dana Drake, P.E. 

Environmental Program Manager 

Waterway and Wetlands Program 

Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection 

Southwest Regional Office 

400 Waterfront Drive 

Pittsburgh, PA  15222-4745 

 

Re: Response to Comments 

HDD S2-0040, E32-508 

Norfolk Southern Railroad Crossing 

Burrell Township, Indiana County 

 

Dear Ms. Drake: 

 

In compliance with the Corrected Stipulated Order dated August 10, 2017 a Reevaluation 

Report on the above-referenced horizontal directional drill (“HDD”) was submitted to the 

Department on December 12, 2018.  In a letter dated December 27, 2018, comments were provided 

by the Clean Air Council, Delaware Riverkeeper Network and Mountain Watershed Association 

(Commentors).  Sunoco Pipeline, LP (SPLP) provides this supplemental letter in response to these 

comments.  These comments are bolded below followed by a response. 

 

  

1.  Sunoco indicates that it reached out to landowners within 450 feet of the HDD alignment 

preconstruction and did not get responses. It also describes having tested one well in March 

2017. The timing and extent of Sunoco’s outreach should be clarified before any approval 

of plans for the Site. As reflected in the original Water Supply Plan, Sunoco’s 

preconstruction outreach to landowners was limited to residents within 150 feet of the 

pipeline alignment. The increased radius of 450 feet was as a direct result of the settlement 

reached with Appellants in August of 2017, months after construction (and spilling) had 

begun. Until that time, the 450-foot standard for outreach did not exist, and there is no 

reason to believe that Sunoco was implementing it. Sunoco’s assertion that it reached out to 

residents within 450 feet of the alignment “preconstruction” is thus very likely to be false if 

the preconstruction timeframe it is referring to corresponds to the single well test 

performed in March 2017. DEP should ensure that the required outreach has indeed taken 

place here and require documentation of the same, as has been done with other sites where 

Sunoco has submitted return mail receipts. 
 

 

The 450 ft radius applied to the redesigned HDD profile and alignment extends to the same land 

parcels as the original HDD alignment.  SPLP sent the following communications to the sole 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTACHMENT 1 

LANDOWNER COMMUNICATIONS 

 

 

 

 
















